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April 21, 2020 

 

Dear Penn-Trafford Soccer Club Families, 

As we are all aware, today we find ourselves in unprecedented times where we all want nothing more than a return to 

normalcy. We may not yet know what the new normal will be, but due to the current COVID-19 pandemic we know 

that we will need to adapt when the time comes. We have been holding out hope that things would return to some 

semblance of normal sooner rather than later, and that we would be able to return to the soccer field and play the 

game our kids love. With the announcement by Governor Wolf that the stay at home order has been extended until 

May 8th followed by a gradual phased reopening of the commonwealth, we made the difficult decision to cancel the 

2020 Spring Recreational Season. This was not a decision that was made lightly, but one that was made in the best 

interest of our players, their families and all that join us on a weekly basis at the soccer fields. It saddens us greatly to 

make such a decision, but we hope that the time off will allow everyone to focus what is necessary to get through these 

difficult times. 

As the situation around the COVID-19 pandemic evolves we will monitor the situation and plan accordingly for our next 

act. We fully plan on being back for the 2020 Fall Recreational Season. Furthermore, if possible, we would entertain 

holding some late summer activities only if it would be safe to do so. The health and wellbeing of everyone involved 

with the Penn-Trafford Soccer Club is our top priority at this time, and all decisions will be made with this in mind.  

Because of the cancellation of the 2020 Spring Recreational season, the Penn-Trafford Soccer Club will be refunding all 

registration fees and volunteer services fees in full. We ask that you please click this link and complete the refund form 

so that we know if you would like to be mailed a check or issued a refund to the credit card you used for registration. 

For those who do not respond by April 30, 2020 your refund will automatically be issued to your credit card on file. 

Currently the refund is only for recreational players as we are still awaiting guidance from our sanctioning body, PA 

West, on the status of the 2020 Spring Travel Season.  

We at the Penn-Trafford Soccer Club thank you for your patience, support and understanding. We plan on sending our 

PTSC eBlast emails on a weekly basis all summer with important information as well as a weekly soccer activity for kids 

to do at home. If you have any questions please feel free to reach out to us at info@PTSoccerClub.com. Also, don’t 

forget we’re on Facebook at www.facebook.com/PTSoccerClub. We look forward to the day when we can all be 

together again at the Bushy Run Soccer Complex, but in the meantime, we hope that everyone remains safe and stays 

positive. We will beat COVID-19 and we will be back, ready to play when the time comes. 

Best regards, 

Penn-Trafford Soccer Club 

Board of Directors 
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